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2022 – 2023 

School starts on Monday 5th September 2022.  

Children can arrive from 8.45am.  

Register closes at 9.05am. After this time children 

will be marked as late.  

 

A message from the Head Teacher  

Wow! I cannot believe we have now reached the 

end of another academic year. This year has been 

so busy and I am proud to see how pupils, parents 

/ carers and staff have pulled together.  

There are so many amazing things to celebrate, 

from our fantastic academic achievements to all 

the memories that we have created together.  

From the very start of the year my staff have been 

absolutely amazing, always going that extra mile 

for our children, which is why we all do this job. I 

am sure that you will agree with me when I say a 

massive thank you and wish them a well-deserved 

break.  

Now to our parents / carers. I want to thank you 

for your continuous support you give the school in 

so many ways – supporting your child’s learning , 

setting high expectations for attendance and of 

course your contributions to our school 

community as a whole. Next year we will have 

many more opportunities for you to come in for 

parent workshops and to see learning in action.  

Finally, a thank you to our children. You have all 

been so amazing this year. It was an absolute 

pleasure reading so many wonderful reports 

about you all from your class teachers. Keep 

striving to be the very you can and I am sure we 

will have a successful year, when we return in 

September.  

From the staff and myself, we wish you all a 

restful and safe Summer break.  

Best wishes, 

Mr Chetty  

Head Teacher  

 

 

Saying goodbye to our Year 6s is very much a 

bittersweet moment. We have watched many of them 

grow up from Nursery all the way to Year, so saying 

goodbye is very difficult. However, we know that they 

are going on to experience so much more fantastic 

things in life and for that we wish them the very best. As 

we send them off to their new schools we send them off 

with strong academic skills and wonderful memories of 

their time at Downsell. Please take the time to wish 

them well for their journey ahead.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6   

We have had so many achievements this year! Thank 

you to everyone that contributed to the success of them 

all! Here are a few of our achievements: 

The number of cultural capital opportunities our 

children experienced this year – from trips to visits from 

published authors, it was truly amazing!  

We have done so well at every sporting event we 

attended! 

Our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations in school. 

Canvey Island – we hit our target of £6000 and was able 

to take Reception – Year 6 to the beach! 

Summer Spectacular – this was truly a spectacular 

event! Our first large event together after the pandemic 

and everyone had a great time.  

Sports Day was fantastic! 

Year 3’s Meadowsong project and their RSPB Bronze 

certificate    

Voice in a Million  

Year 2 and 6’s SATs results  

Year 4’s Multiplication check results  

Year 1 Phonics Screening results  

95% whole school attendance for the year, although not 

quite at our 96% target we have done very well!  

 

Our achievements this year    



What a year! 

 

  


